

1 degree of haste and urgency that the situation requires in
2 preparing these reports. We do have a very practical
3 problem and that is that the Committee Staff has to first
4 of all take care of the majority report, but we only were
5 able to sign off on our minority report as of 2 o'clock
6 this afternoon. Let me say that after the vote is had on
7 the pending motion, I will move under Rule 20(a) to post-
8 pone consideration of the recommendations of the Legis-
9 lative Branch Committee until the day after tomorrow.

10 THE PRESIDENT: Delegate Gleason, if the present
11 motion carries, you would not have an opportunity to make
12 such a motion, because we would have adjourned. It could
13 be made tomorrow morning, of course, if the motion to amend
14 fails, and we do convene tomorrow morning.

15 Before you make any other motion, may I call on
16 Delegate Powers as Chairman of the Committee on Calendar
17 to advise the delegates of the situation of the Calendar
18 and the effect on the Calendar of either a deferral of
19 consideration of Committee Recommendation LB-1 until
20 another day, or adjournment of the Convention to another
21 day?